
  

 
 
>>> sharon gallagher <shazzagallagher@hotmail.com> 4/9/2012 8:44 pm >>> 
 
 

My name is Sharonlea Kouroutis. I own 133 Arthur Street, Parramatta 2150. I am writing in regards to the waste 

treatment facility going to built at 1Grand Avenue Camellia, up until today reading about this in the local newspaper. 
I had no idea this was being planned. I believe if this planed facility goes ahead, it would be terrible for our area. 

The traffic already is crazy at peak hour on James Ruse drive, with three hundred more trucks a day using James 
Ruse Drive too use this plant would make a terrible impact on residents. And the potential hazards. We have four 

pre-schools and a public school, very close to the planned site. The value of the homes in the area will drop in price, 

so will we be compensated for the drop in value of our homes.  
Thank you 

Sharonlea Kouroutis   

 
 


